
FINGER LAKES RUNNERS CLUB 
Lorrie Marnell, President 

PO Box 185 
Locke, NY 13092 

Minutes of FLRC Executive Board Meeting 
May 10, 2001 

 
Present: Diane Sherrer, Lorrie Marnell, Joe Reynolds, Herb Engman, Don Tily, 
Jim Miner, Yvette DeBoer, Jim Bisogni, Jeff Juran, Alan Lockett, Tim Ingall, 
Tessa Dumont, Doug Kibby, Dave Burbank, Gillian Sharp, Sue Aigen, Betsey 
Martens, Craig Caylor, John Sholeen. 
The meeting was called to order by Lorrie at 5:35. The minutes of the March 
12, 2001 meeting were approved. 
Lorrie announced that Tim Ingall will be the new VP for track. Tim is 
considering a summer track program. 
Jim Miner reported no progress on the Rich Lawrence Memorial Bench. He has 
no response from Albany on his request to place the bench. 
Race Reports: 
Skunk Cabbage - Yvette reported that the race went well with a recent record 
turnout (426 finishers, see plot below). The race netted $1622.54. 10% will go 
to the scholarship fund. Safety issues seemed to be well in hand, however next 
time Yvette suggested adding Cornell Police at the stoplight on 366. She is also 
considering the suggestion that we add a Clydesdale division. 

 
Upcoming Races: 



Tom B. Runs - Tessa reported that everything is in order, except she could use 
some help with aid stations and registration. Tessa will make a few minor 
changes in the course. 
Tortoise and Hare - Jim Miner reported everything is ready to go. He can 
always use more volunteers. 
Rec-Way 10K - Jeff Juran reported that everything seems to be together for the 
race. Again, more volunteers are needed. 
Twilight 5K - Alan reported that volunteers are needed. Pub's run people (2) 
plus Jim LeBlanc will do the computer results/timing. 
Finances: 
John S. reported that our checkbook balance is approximately $5,000. Balance 
in scholarship funds is $670.75 
Hartshorne Memorial Award: 
Diane announced that Alan Lockett was this year's winner of the Hartshorne 
Memorial Award. 
Computer Training: 
Jim Bisogni reported that 6 people attended the training session and that they 
should be able to start working the races on their own. 
Pud's Run: 
FLRC will be consultants and trainers, their people will provide all the 
volunteers. We will provide equipment. Payment to the Club was not discussed, 
but the Pud's Run group will provide volunteers for the 5 & 10. 
Scholarship Committee Report: 
Alan announced that the scholarship committee awarded a scholarship to 
Yvette DeBoer who will receive an award of $177.50 to participate in an 
Ironman triathlon training camp in preparation for the Lake Placid Ironman. 
Newsletter: 
Diane reported that the next newsletter is finished and has been slow to get 
mailed out. Diane discussed reciprocity for publishing race entries with the 
Syracuse Charges and the Triple Cities Track Club. 
Web Page: 
Craig reported that the counter on the web site is approaching 10000. He is 
presently working on changing the race entries from PDF to HTML format for 
more efficient downloading. Craig will leave the area in June so we will need 
to find another web master. 
Equipment: 
Herb and Jim Miner have equipment organized. Jim now has access to Herb's 
storage area so Jim should be the contact person for equipment. 



VP Reports: 
Trails: Joe Reynolds reported that trails are very dry. Herb commented that 
more runners should be attending hearings on the Black Diamond Trail so that 
our interests are represented. 
Tracks: No report 
Roads: No report 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 
Submitted by: 
Jim Bisogni 
	
  


